


 
 
 
 

All of the enforcement action taken by the ICO, including fines issued, can be 
found on our website. 
 
As all of the above information is already publicly available, it is technically 
withheld under section 21 of the FOIA. Section 21 exempts information from 
disclosure when it is reasonably accessible to the requestor through means other 
than a request under FOIA. It is an absolutely exemption, which means it is not 
necessary for us to consider any public interest test.  
 
This concludes our response to your request.  
 
Next steps 
  
You can ask us to review our response. Please let us know in writing if you want 
us to carry out a review. Please do so within 40 working days.  
 
You can read a copy of our full review procedure here.  
 
If we perform a review but you are still dissatisfied, you can complain to the ICO 
as regulator of the FOIA. This complaint will be handled just like a complaint 
made to the ICO about any other public authority. 
 
You can raise a complaint through our website. 
 
Your information 
 
Our Privacy notice explains what we do with the personal data you provide to us, 
and set out your rights. Our retention schedule can be found here. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

Information Access Team 
Risk and Governance Department, Corporate Strategy and 
Planning Service 
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF 
ico.org.uk  twitter.com/iconews 
Please consider the environment before printing this email 
For information about what we do with personal 
data see our privacy notice 

 




